

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE SAM SILVERMAN

MAT SMITH

All communications to . 160, Cranbrook Road, or, 36, Oakdale Court, Downend.

Published on the 1st. of every month. Material to arrive on the 24th of the month preceding.

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION. THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL,

Synagogue Services:

Friday Evenings 6.30 p.m. Saturday Mornings 10.00 a.m.

Minister:

Roy. M. Moddel, 66, Harcourt Road, BRISTOL.6. Tel: 40515.

Talmud Torah Classes: Sunday mornings.

10.00 a.m. to 12.45 p.m.

Hon. Sec:

Mrs. K. Balint-Kurti, 42 Chewsroke Road,

BRISTOL, 9.

Tel: 681714

Bristol Jewish Ladies Guild.

Hon. Sec:

Mrs. I. Springer.

"Midfield" Frome Road.

Writhlington, Radstock, Tel:Radstock 3444

Bristol W.I.Z.O, Group.

Hon. Secs:

Mrs.E.Gordon.

26, Downs Cote Park,

BRISTOL.9. Tel: 520187.

Mrs. I.Berkovitch. 17 Abbey Road,

BRISTOL.

Westbury on Trym.
Tel: 627213 Both Ladies Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

# FOR YOUR DIARY .....

Tuesday, February 13th.

W.I.Z.O.

26 Downscote Park.

Sunday, February 18th.

Council Meeting

10.a.m.

Monday, Pebruary 26th

Womens Guild Meeting. 7 Chartley.

8.p.m.

#### YAHRZITES.

Thursday	February 1st.	Messrs, C.Epstein, A. Glick G.Cole.	SHEBAT	4
Friday	February 2nd.	Mr. Zimmerman	SHEBAT	5
Sunday	February 11th.	Mr. M. Zimmerman.	SHEBAT	14
Thursday	February 15th.	Mr. P. Winberg.	SHEBAT	18
Saturday	February 17th.	Miss Lazarus.	SHEBAT	20
Sunday	February 18th.	Mr. S.Silverman	SHEBAT	21
Monday	February 19th.	Dr. H.I. Howard.	SHEBAT	22
Thursday	February 22nd.	Mr.A. Elkan and family of the late Mr. Old.	SHEBAT	25
Friday	February 23rd	Miss Lazarus.	SHEBAT	26
Saturday	February 24th	Family of Miss & Mrs. Coberg	SHEBAT	27
Wednesday	February 28th.	Miss Lazarus.	ADAR	1
Friday	March 2nd.	Mrs. M. Roberts.	ADAR	3

# COMMUNAL ANNOUNCEMENTS.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

# COUNCIL MEETING.

The next Council Meeting will take place on Sunday February 18th at 10.a.m.

#### LOTTERY.

This Months ElO Lottery Prize was won by Mrs. G. Seymour.

# TALMUD TORAH

There will be no Talmud Torah Classes on Sunday February 18th, due to the School Half-term Holidays.

#### NEW MEMBERS.

Mrs. Sandra Lawrence. 17 College Road, Fishponds. Bristol. Mr. Stephen Meyer, 5 Waveny Road, LEEDS. 12.

# DONATION.

The Treasurer, on behalf of the Community, is indebted to an anonymous person for a donation of £25 to the New Building Fund.

#### RESIGNATION.

The President has accepted the resignation of Mrs. M. Roberts from the Synagogue Council, in favour of Mrs. J. Dysch.

#### TALMUD TORAH

We regret to announce the resignation of Mr. Barry Kushner from the teaching staff of the Talmud Torah, due to pressure of committments, and take this opportunity of thanking him for his dedicated services. At the same time we welcome Mr. Arnold Levin, who will be taking Barry's place. It is pleasing to report that of some 24 Talmud Torah pupils, 22 are members children.

## BRISTOL JEWISH BURIAL SOCIETY.

The Chevra is very pleased to welcome to their ranks as a full working member, Mr. Harold Woolfe.

All Members of the community are reminded that male and female members are needed for the continuance of this sacred duty.

Information can be obtained at any time from Mr. or Mrs. S. Nirenberg, Mr. H. Springer, Mr. S.Silverman, Mr. or Mrs. A. Glick, Mr. or Mrs. V. Schlesinger, or any other Chevra Members known to you.

### SOCIAL AND PERSONAL.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

We are sorry to hear that Mrs. Jennie Dysch is housebound following a fall in which she broke a toe bone. We send our best wishes for a speedy recovery.

Get well soon, to Mrs. Irene Berkovitch, who entered Hospital on Thursday, January 25th, for an operation.

At the recent calebration of the Ruby Wedding Anniversary of Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Lever, a Certificate for Trees to be planted in Israel, was presented on behalf of relatives and friends by Mr. Gerald Gee. A further separate certificate was presented on Behalf of the Zionist Society in recognition of Mr. Lever's work.

Kate and Ernest Lever would like to extend a sincere "thank you" to their friends, members of WIZO and the Ladies Guild for all the good wishes, gifts, and flowers on the occasion of their Ruby Wedding. They feel honoured that trees will be planted in their name in the Jerusalem Forest.

We extend a warm welcome to New Members, Mrs.Sandra Lawrance, and Mr. Stephen Meyer, whom we look forward to meeting on future Religious and Social occasions.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

We are sorry to hear that our Minister Rev. Moddel has been unwell, and unable to carry out some of his duties. We wish him a speedy recovery.

We understand that Angela Holt is now making steady progress from her illness and hopes to be back in circulation soon.

# BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD.

The next Meeting of the Guild will be on Monday, February 26th, at 8.p.m. at the home of Mrs. M. Roberts, 7 Chartley, The Avenue, Sneyd Park. when a speaker from the Bristol Standing Conference of Womens Organisations will be giving us a talk. Please make every effort to attend.

Our grateful thanks to Mrs.S.Silverman and Mrs. J. Dysch, also Mrs. I. Springer, for acting as hostesses at a recent Whist Drive held in the committee room, the amount raised being £23.00. We would like to especially thank Jennie, who unfortunately broke her toe and was unable to be with us, but still managed to provide her share of the refreshments. Get well soon Jennie.

## Puture Activities.

A Musical Evening will take place at the home of Mrs. Bette Burke on Sunday, March 18th at 8.p.m. Bette and her Group will entertain us and we look forward to a really super evening. Please come along and join us, the snow should all be gone by then.

I. Springer. Hon. Sec.

# 

An evening meeting was held at the home of Mrs. Bette Burke on Tuesday, January 9th. A most interesting Make-up Demonstration was given by MRS. JUNE CHARLES, to whom we are most grateful. Her very brave model was MRS. DOREEN WOOLFE.

We send our best wishes for a speedy recoverty to MRS. IRENE BERKOVITCH after her recent operation.

Ladies! Start sorting out your JUMBLE for us. March 14th is the date we need it by.

Our next Meeting is to take place on Tuesday, February 13th, at the home of MRS. EVELYN GORDON, 26 Downscote Park, when TONY GORDON is going to give a talk.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

DON'T FORGET YOUR JUMBIE.

E.Gordon. Sec. W.I.Z.O.

# BOARD OF DEPUTIES.

A report from our Representative to the Board of Deputies, Mr. Dennis Jacobs, was read to Members of Council at the last Council Meeting on January 24th. A copy of this report can be obtained from the Secretary, or the Editors. Thw following is an extract:

"Disused Cemeteries. A Charitable Trust is to be established to raise funds to improve the conditions of the sacred grounds. Perhaps you would let me know if there are any such Cemeteries in the Bristol Area which need attention and are not receiving such.

Philip Gannaway, Chairman of the N.F's Bristol Branch, and a member of the Front for 9 years, has resigned following a visit to Rome where he heard the late Pope John Paul 1 address an audience of pilgrims. The 'moving experience' convinced him that he could no longer be associated with the party's out are race." Wednesday, 28th February.

ISRAELI POLK-DANCING.

At: Anson Room, Union,

Time: 8.00 p.m.

Sunday, 4th March.

BRISTOL & BATH DAY SCHOOL

Sex & Judaism.

At: 8 Alma Vale Road,

Time: 11.a.m.

Wednesday, 7th March.

Talk: PROBLEMS IN ISRAEL'S DEVELOPMENT TOWNS

AND WAYS OF SOLVING THEM.

At: Graduate Common Room, Union,

Time: 8.00 p.m.

Tuesday 13th March.

PURIM PARTY.

At: Gramaphone Room, Union.

Time: 8,00 p.m.

For any further information please contact Karen Goldman, either via the Jewish and Israel Society pigeon-hole at Reception, in the Union, or telephone 39153.